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AFP and RSIPF innovative leaf hut initiative reaches Auki 
 
The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) took delivery of a leaf hut in Auki, Malaita 
Province on Friday, thanks to the support of the Australian Federal Police (AFP). 
 
This is the fifth leaf hut delivered to the RSIPF by the APF through the RSIPF-AFP Policing 
Partnership Program (RAPPP). 
 
This initiative, which commenced last year in Honiara, is part of a collaborative effort aimed 
at strengthening community-police relations and expanding access to justice across the 
Solomon Islands. 
 
Leaf huts provide a physical space within police stations where members of the public can 
engage with officers, seek assistance and resolve disputes in a culturally sensitive and 
inclusive environment. 
 
RAPPP also provided upgrades to a demountable building located at Auki Station including 
the installation of a water tank and work on the kitchen and laundry facilities. 
 
AFP Commander, Heath Davies, said the AFP, through the RAPPP, is honoured to continue 
to support the RSIPF with infrastructure works at Auki Police Station.   
 
“These infrastructure projects worth over SBD$500,000 ensure RSIPF in Auki can deliver 
policing services to the community now and into the future,” Commander Davies said. 
 
Provincial Policing Commander (PPC), Leslie Kili, thanked the AFP, presenting Commander 
Davies with shell money as a token of appreciation.   
 
“The completion of the leaf hut and renovation works was very timely, allowing the facilities 
to be used during the upcoming National General Election (NGE) operation,” PPC Kili said. 
 
He said the leaf hut will be used to conduct briefings and the ITSA will be used as the Police 
Forward Command. 
 
RSIPF Commissioner Mostyn Mangau thanked the AFP for its ongoing friendship and 
commitment to RSIPF, acknowledging the critical role RAPPP plays in supporting RSIPF 
operations.   
 
Commissioner Mangau said the AFP’s support in the lead up to the NGE 2024 has helped 
to place RSIPF in a strong position. 
 
“Let’s work together and prove to our partners and our country that we can deliver a safe 
and secure NGE 2024” Commissioner Mangau said. 
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Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  It’s mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

After the opening of the leaf hut, Commissioner Mangau and Commander Davies 
accompanied PPC Kili for a walk through of the Auki Markets to meet the local community 
and sample the local fruit and vegetables. 
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